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“Terrigal Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements, which assist with the cost of publication. 
The publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement of any product or service by the NSW 
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WHAT’S ON WEEK 9 OF TERM 4

 
Monday  9th  
December 

Tuesday 10th                
 

Wednesday 11th                               
             

Thursday 12th                   
        

Friday 13th                     
               

 
Surf Fund Day 

Yr 5 
 

Helpers Morning 
Tea 

Scripture Xmas 
Service 

K-2 Concert 
Rehearsal 

 
K-2 Concert 
Rehearsal 

 
K-2 Concert 
9.30am & 
11.30am 

 

 
Presentation Day 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

 
Classes and Enrolments 2020 
If you know of a family moving into the area with children to enrol at our school could you please get 
them to contact us as soon as possible. We already know of 15 new enrolments but if there are any 
more out there we’d love to know as soon as possible. 
Equally, if your child will not be returning in 2020 could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible. 
The opportunity to provide information about the social needs of your child closed last Friday. No 
further class requests will be considered. 
 
End of Year/Beginning of 2020 
Students finish on Wednesday 18th December. 
Students in Year 1 – 6 return to school on Wednesday 29th January, 2020. 
Kindy parents will receive a letter stating their starting date and time. 
The school office will open on Tuesday 28th January, 2020 
The uniform shop will open on Tuesday 28th January and Wednesday 29th January  
from 8.30am – 10am 
 
Helpers Morning Tea   

 
 
Next Tuesday from 10.45 – 11.30 we will hold our helpers’ morning tea 
in the Hall Mezzanine. If you have helped out in any way this year from 
the canteen to scripture to the TFF to reading groups, or in any other 
way, please come along and enjoy a cuppa as a token of our gratitude. 
 

 
Special Recognition – Jo Way 
Whilst on the subject of great helpers I wanted to especially acknowledge Jo Way. 
Jo’s association with our school (as a school parent) concludes when her 
youngest child Lewis graduates at the end of the year. Jo has been a great 
volunteer and supporter at our school for more than 14 years. She has regularly 
attended P & C meetings and held various roles on the P & C executive. Jo has 
survived 8 fetes taking on a variety of roles in the organisation of the fetes. She 
has made countless piklets, school material scrunchies and organised calendar 
fundraisers. Thanks Jo, for your contribution to our school. 



 

 

 

Reports 
Over the last week I have had the opportunity to read Semester 2 reports. It is great to read about 
all of the learning students have achieved during this period. Semester 2 reports are based on work 
undertaken in Term Three and the first couple of weeks of Term 4. 
Semester 2 reports will be sent home on Monday.  
 
NSWPSSA State Athletics 
Congratulations to our three students whom represented our school and Sydney North Region at 
the State Athletics Carnival recently. Kara competed in the 100m and made the final coming 10th 
overall, Tyla competed in the 1500m and came 16th and Harry also competed in the 1500m and 
came 20th in the state. 
The students have previously been recognised at assembly but I missed them in the newsletter. My 
apologies for that. 
 
Canteen 
As the year rolls towards the end, our school canteen will continue to operate as normal. However, 
towards the end of next week they will start to ‘run down’ stock so that no food is wasted. Items will 
be removed for selection from Flexischool as they run out or students may be asked to nominate a 
substitute item. 
We thank Lyn and her team for all of their hard work this year. It is great to have a healthy canteen 
as a service for our students. We also thank them for meal deal days which are always very busy! 
 
K – 2 Concert 
Our K – 2 concert will be held next Thursday. Students and teachers have been working hard 
preparing for the concert. 
The K – 2 concert was always meant to be a very simple get together to celebrate the end of the 
year and sing a few songs. It has evolved into a much bigger production and we will have a look at 
perhaps bringing it back to its original purpose next year. 
 
Presentation Day 
Our annual presentation day will be held next Friday morning. Special achievement awards will be 
presented and our student leaders for 2020 will be announced. 
 
Book Fair 
Thank you to everyone who purchased books from our book fair. I know there were many excited 
students with new reading material for the Christmas holidays. 
The library will use the commission from book sales to purchase more books for our library. 
 
End of Year Fun Days 
This Monday 9th December, Year 5 will attend a surf fun day at Terrigal Beach. The following Monday 
Kinder, Year 6 and Stage 1 will hold their fun days. Stage 2 will hold theirs on Tuesday 17th 
December 
 
Scripture Service 
Next Tuesday students whom attend catholic or protestant scripture will attend a combined end of 
year service in the hall during scripture time. The service is organised by our scripture providers. 
Teachers will be present for supervision. 
Non- scripture students will undertake their normal activities. 
 
Michael Burgess 
Principal 



 

 

 

Horse Riding 
 
 
Students from our school Support Unit with 
their end of year certificates for Horse Riding 
of which they attend weekly. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
K-2 and 3-6 Choir 
Will be performing at our Presentation Day on Friday 13th 
December.   
 
Koala School Fundraiser 
 

 
🐨🐨 FEEL GOOD FRIDAY 🐨🐨  
A message from Briony Cameron and her family who 
delivered the money the school donated to the Port 
Macquire Koala Hospital. 

“As we arrived at the hospital today, 3 more koalas 
arrived from Taree for treatment. We met Scott, head of 
clinical care, and Koby N presented the cheque of 
$922.45 to him. The staff at the hospital were completely 
overwhelmed by the schools generosity.” 

 
Student Recognition – Australian Martial Arts Championships, National Titles 
in Port Macquarie  

Congratulaions to Koby.N – yr 1 who placed 3rd in Australia last weekend for 
both Point Sparring and Sword events, and placed in the top 10 for Kata, 
Freestyle Sparring and Sumo in under 7s. 
He is now off to the World Championships in Portugal in 2020. 
Kaelan M - yr 2 came 2nd in Point Sparring and 8th in Freestyle Sparring. 
Both boys qualified for World Championships in Portugal in 2020. 

 
Great results for both boys, Congratulaions. 
 
Library 

Please return all library books. 
Check your bookshelves, under your bed, in the car, at Grandma’s, at school in 
your tub, or anywhere else you might have had your books. 
 

Books need to be returned ASAP. 
Notes will be sent home with list of lost books next week. 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION

 

Money Due - Parent Online Payment (POP) is the school’s preferred payment option 
 
Online Payments is the school’s preferred payment option. To access please go onto the school’s website and follow 
the ‘Make a Payment’ link. This link will direct you to the Westpac Banking site, where you can make payments directly 
to the school. Please feel free to contact the office, if you need some help or if you want some more information. 
 
Currently we are still taking payments for our voluntary school contributions. Please feel free to contact us if you are not 
sure if you have made a contribution yet. Schools are funded by the State and Federal Government to provide basic 
education to students. As a school community we strive to provide additional learning opportunities to students. To 
assist with the purchase of additional resources, which enhance learning programs, each family is asked to pay a 
Voluntary School Contribution.  
 
We still have a few families who haven’t paid for their children’s book packs. Book packs are handed out at the beginning 
of the year to all students. Each book pack contains items required for each particular grade including the school diary. 
Book packs are sold at a reduced price which, because of our bulk buying power (and because we don’t pay the GST), 
is approximately half the retail price.  
Another reminder invoice was sent home last week.  
 

Support Unit 
• Book Pack - $15 
• RDA for 1-4H only - $ 50 – Term 4 
• 3-6Y End of Year Outing - $ 16 

 

Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) 
• Book Pack - $ 50 
• K-Year 2 – End of Year Concert $ 2 – Please note, only 2 tickets per child at the moment. 

If you have paid for more than 2 tickets per child online, the extra money will be 
refunded back onto your card. You will receive an email confirming the refund. Thanks 
for understanding. 

 

Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 
• Book Pack - $ 50 
• Maths Investigation Pizza Party for Year 2 - $ 5 
• Maths Investigation Fruit Cup Morning Tea for Year 1 - $ 3 
• End of Year Excursion - $ 15 
• K-Year 2 – End of Year Concert $ 2 – Please note, only 2 tickets per child at the moment. If 

you have paid for more than 2 tickets per child online, the extra money will be refunded back 
onto your card. You will receive an email confirming the refund. Thanks for understanding. 

 

Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) 
• SAKG - $ 20 (for the whole year) - You are more than welcome to pay $5 per term 
• Book Pack - $ 45 
• End of Year Excursion - $ 13 

 

Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6) 
• Book Pack - $ 50 
• Year 5 End of Year Outing – Surf Fun Day - $ 17 
• Year 6 End of Year Outing - $ 16 

 

Ulrike Myers 
Admin Manager 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

    



 

 

 

 

  
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 


